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January 31, 2022 
 
 
Reza Afaghpour, PE 
SBS Construction & Engineering LLC 
7632 William Moyers Ave NE 
Albuquerque, NM 87122 
 
 
Re: Fountain Hills Plaza Assisted Living  
 4551 Vista Fuente Rd NW  
            Request for Certificate of Occupancy 

Transportation Development Final Inspection 
            Engineer’s/Architect’s Stamp dated 11-19-18 (C12D003B8) 
 Certification dated 9-29-21 
 
Dear Mr. Afaghpour, 
 
Based upon the information provided in your email received 1-25-21, Transportation 
Development has no objection to the issuance of a Permanent Certificate of Occupancy.  This 
letter serves as a “green tag” from Transportation Development for a Permanent Certificate of 
Occupancy to be issued by the Building and Safety Division.  
 
If you have any questions, please contact Ernie Gomez at (505) 924-3981. 
 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
 
Jeanne Wolfenbarger, P.E. 
Traffic Engineer, Planning Dept. 
Development Review Services 
 
Ernie Gomez 
Plan Checker, Planning Dept. 
Development Review Services 
 
 
EG via: email 
C: CO Clerk, File 
 









SBS CONSTRUCTION AND ENGINEERING, LLC

September 29, 2021
Mr. Ernest Gomez
Plan Checker 
Development Review Services
City of Albuquerque Planning Department
PO Box 1293, 600 Second Street, NW
Albuquerque, NM 87103

RE: 4551 Vista Fuente Rd., NW, File #C12D003B8, Building Permit #BP-2019-49252, DRB
Project #1003445-17DRB-70370

Dear Mr Gomez;

Attached please find original approval copy of the site plan by DRB and also another
copy with highlighted changes with revision cloud to show the changes on the site plan.  This
letter is the respond your for the transportation certification for final CO.  

1) The stop sign is installed.

2) The area of the ramp that did not comply with 6' wide has been removed and replaced.  

3) There is a second sheet added to the submittal to show the sidewalk connections.  These
changes are shown with revision cloud 1, 2, and 3.

4) The ADA ramps lips in the public right of way has been shaved.  

5) All the ADA signs have been added.

6) All the pavement marking is complete, site is cleaned up and all the equipment has been
removed. 

I did make a mistake on the submittal sheet.  The address of the site is 4551 Vista Fuente Road,
NW.  I marked 4051.  There is another issue that City GIS shows this address as 4551 Vista
Vuente, NW.  That’s how the building permit is issued.  I have tried with City address assignment
to modify the address but until now has not been changed.

If you require additional information regarding this project, items please do not hesitate to
contact me at (505) 804-5013.

Sincerely,

Shawn Biazar, Managing Member
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